
From: Hightower, Kay <khightower@aging.sc.gov>
To: Morris, Stevesmorris@aging.sc.gov

Date: 2/17/2017 10:30:58 AM 
Subject: RE: Eldercare Trust

Attachments: Eldercare Trust Fund PSA Script - Lt Governor and Others.docx 
Eldercare Trust Fund PSA Script - Lt. Governor monologue.docx

Here is the additional information you requested about the Fund's grantees.

The NOAH Project
The Noah Project is a program operated by the ARK Respite Center in Summerville. The mission of the NOAH Project 
is to create respite programs to ease the burden of caregivers in rural South Carolina. It used the Fund to help to 
create a respite program in Harleyville.

Memory Matters
Memory Matters is also a respite program. It is located on Hilton Head Island. Memory Matters uses the Fund to
expand its hours of operation by offering caregivers the chance to get respite in the evenings.

Lakeview Community Center
The Lakeview Community center is located in West Columbia. It uses the Fund to provide special programming for a 
senior center in a limited resource community.

Attached are two versions of the PSA script. One is a monologue and the second is a combination of testimonies
from the Lt. Governor and individuals personally benefiting from the Harleyville respite center and the Lakeview 
Community Center.

Kay Taylor Hightower, Esquire
Program Manager
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9903, Fax 803-734-9886
khightower@aging.sc.gov

From: Morris, Steve
Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2017 12:22 PM
To: Hightower, Kay
Subject: Eldercare Trust

Please get me a written Description of the 3 grants and others that have been awarded so I can talk to Danny Varat 
and give him good idea of what funds do.

Steve Morris
Executive Director
Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging 
1301 Gervias St. Suite 350 
Columbia, SC 29201
(803) 734-9910
smorris@aging.sc.gov
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